MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, September 14, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 Commissioners  
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 24, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. The cooperative endeavor agreement has been executed between Capital Outlay and the levee board.  Will be working on submitting invoices for reimbursement. 2. The back levee inspection is due, and the grass needs to be mowed on the Hebert levee. 3. Met with Steve Ledet on levee alignment and culvert placement. He wants to see a map of the work. Need to execute a Hold Harmless Agreement. 4. A new survey was needed to start the Cheniere Caminada Breakwaters. It will need more rocks. A joint motion was made by the Commissioners to approve change order #1 to add more rocks adding $318,618.00 to the project. Rigid Constructors LLC has ordered more rocks for the Cheniere Caminada Breakwaters. 5. The Nav Aid Lights have been installed by Bip and Sons. Informed the Coast Guard that the job has been completed. 6. Cheniere Caminada Bayou Thunder Rock Dike permit is expected soon, and we are waiting on funding for this project. 7. The new pump stations are shovel ready and have the permits and just waiting on funding. 8. GIS has requested approval to file the Capital Outlay request for the board. A joint motion was made by the commissioners to authorize GIS Engineering to file the Capital Outlay Request for the levee board. The projects will be to add more rocks to the breakwaters and to build levees.
Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission stated that he gave a presentation in front of the Corps of Engineers to dredge the Bar Channel and Bayou Rigaud as well as an update from the damages to the port from Hurricane IDA.
President Camardelle stated that he will be going to the Baton Rouge tomorrow for the Bond Commission Meeting to approve funding for breakwaters. He stated that he met with Representative Orgeron last Friday trying to get funding for the new pump stations. The levee board is not going to Washington for the Lower Mississippi Valley annual conference but will be represented by GIS. The Colonel from the Corps came to Grand Isle and seen firsthand what the rocks did for the beach. President Camardelle thanked Senator Cassidy and Kennedy, Representative Graves and Scalise, and Carter for meeting with engineer. He also stated to have patience we are trying to get money for rocks and levees and are in contact with the Corps and CPRA on rocks on the beach side of Grand Isle. He also stated that he met with Cox and he gave us permission to install catch basin and build and levee to contain the water.  He thanked the board for working as a team and helping with the levees and breakwaters.  He thanked Senator Connick and Representative Orgeron for making sure our Capital Outlay request was in the packet. He stated we are in hurricane season so everyone should stay weather aware and hopefully we will have no storms to deal with this year. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

It was discussed that the state surplus has an army truck that we have to go look to see if it is in good enough shape for Grand Isle.

A motion was made by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:38 p.m.
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